UNAPPROVED
SELECT BOARD MINUTES
SEPTEMBER 28, 2021

MEMBERS FRESENT: Phiiip E. Mazzucco, Charles Rockwell, Thomas Wilson, Linda
Montague and Deborah Baker.

QTHERS PRESENT: Andrea Lenhardt, Mark Gregory, Brett Lourig, Arlene Bentley,
William Meyer, John LaVecchia and Kelll Raymond,

TREASURER'S REPORT:

1. About $59,000 still out in taxes, though many people have been paying the full
amount.

COMMUNICATIONS: 7

Charlie mentioned that there was a request from a retired Rutland attorney that the
Town adopt a nen-discrimination resolufion for the Town.

QLD BUSINESS:

1. Mark Gregory gave a presentation and also a demonstration of speed signs. He
recommended a bwelve inch display, and that a solar powered one would be the best,
The signs cost $2,800.00 each and can be moved to different locations. Unlimited
training is provided at no extra cost. The company is out of Lake George and they make
all their machines locally.

2. John LaVecchia is still checking Into the easement area at the Town Green,

3. Bill Meyer gave a short update on the Communications Union District. There has
been a change of some CUD officers, and the group is working on getting grant money,
4. Motion by Charlie, seconded by Debbie to have Michael Batcher send the new Hazard
Mitigation Plan to the surrounding towns. Motion carried.

5. Charlie received two telephone calls in referance to the septic arrangement at the
Aldonando residence.

NEW BUSINESS: ,

1. It was the consensus of the Board to set the zoning violation fees at $100.00 per day
until compliance is met,

2. The Hazard Mitigation Plan was approved by consensus of the Board.

3, Kelli Raymond has had several complaints about unlicensed dogs, and one dog bite.
Alsg, the family on Route 30 is still living in filthy conditions and has a rat issue.

4. The Select Board has to approve a $46,000.00 grant for the Rupert Village Trust,
which will be a written resolution.

5. Tom signed electronically a document which will enable the Fire Company to obtain a
grant to purchase new equipment.

PUBLIC COMMENT:

1. Bill wondered about all the unregistered cars at Timothy Saunders,

2. Perhaps Brett will get trained to set up the speed signs and move them around Town.
EXECUTIVE SESSION:

The Board went into executive session to discuss a personnel issue at 8:15 p.m. Board
came out at B:29 p.m.

Orders were signed.

Motion by Linda, seconded by Phil to adjourn, Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at
8:33 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,
Linda Montague -’
Select Board Clerk and Co-Chair



